
EDITORIAL 

Thank you all for your favourable comments on 

the first issue of Australian Law Librarian We 

are delighted with the feedback we have had and 
not a little relieved that you approve of the change! 

What I would like to see now is recognition that 

the Australian Law Librarian is a channel for 

you to voice your ideas and tell us all what is 

happening in your part of the countiy. 

I have concentrated this issue on the publishers, as 

the more we know about their operations the better 

we will understand the background to our dealings 
with them. Besides that, the publishers have 

suppmted the ALLG for many years and their 

activities affect us all .. 

As you will see from Jane Panting's column the 

Group is about to take an exciting step towards 

bringing the publishers and law librarians closer 

together.. The formation of a Poblishers Liaison 

Committee is long overdue .. What do you think 

should be the Committee's main concerns? 

Personally, I would find the compilation of an 

annual price increase table for Australian legal 

publications invaluable. If you have any views 

on this matter send them in for publication in the 

next issue .. 

The AALL has a Committee on Relations with 

InfOrmation Vendors.. Kendall Svengalis is the 

editor of The CRIV Sheet, the Committee's official 

newsletter.. He is an expert on the quirks of legal 

publishing in the US.. His article, delivered at the 

Hooolulu Institute on "Collection Managment and 

the Frugal Librarian" in July 1992, has plenty of 

tips for those who are trying to make their books 
fit the budget With the end of the financial year 

coming up I hope you find it usefuL 

Thank you all again for yotu constructive and kind 
comments on our first issue.. 1be Committee looks 

forward to receiving your contributions and 

suggestions .. 

Finally, do you know someone who wants to be 

National Convenor of the ALLG? Turn to the next 

page for the Call for Nominations, due in by 19 

May 1993.. 

JACQUELINE ElLIOTT- EDITOR 

NATIONAL CoNVENOR's NoTEs 

Slowly, but surely, the building of our national 

organisation continues! By the end of Mar·ch 

1993, six of the eight Divisions of the ALLG 

have, in accordance with the terms set at the 

1991 Annual General Meeting, voted on the 

Constitution In all cases, the Divisions agreed 

to accept the draft Constitution. The final two 

Divisions will be voting as this issue of the 

Australian Law Librarian goes to print 

As was to be expected with this process, several 

' 

one such amendment was to move the 

interpretation section to the beginning of the 

document, and several Divisions agreed that the 

Group should not be tied to calling their official 

publication a 'newsletter'.. I was happy with 

this outcome, in that none of these amendments 

affected the spirit or intention of the draft and, 

in accepting them, we have made considerable 

progress.. Amended copies will be sent to each 

Division, to be made available to all members. 

Divisions found that when it actually carne "to There ar·e still areas in our Constitution which 

the crunch", they were able to see room for need further consideration and which I propose 

improvement in the draft and suggested several to include for wider discussion on the agenda 

logical and practical amendments.. For example, for our AGM, which will be held during the 
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